
Request for New Uniform Standards or Changes to 

Uniform Standards

Name of Person Requesting Change: American Council of Life Insurers 

Affiliation: Industry Advisory Committee

Contact Email: waynemehlman@acli.com

Contact Phone Number: (202) 624-2135

Request is For: Amendment to Existing Standard

Section and subsection(s) of Uniform Standard if applicable: Expansion of scope to allow 

for eligible non-employer groups would apply to the (1) Group Disability Income 
Insurance Standards and (2) Group Annuity Standards (including Group Annuity 
Certificates, Group Fixed Annuities, and Group Guaranteed Interest Contracts for Non-
Variable Annuities)

Recommendation of portability trusts as an eligible non-employer group would apply to 
all the group standards.   

Detailed description of the request, including the scope if a new Uniform Standard, and if 

appropriate also include proposed language consideration: We request that the Compact 

(1) expand the scope of all remaining group product standards to allow for eligible non-
employer groups and (2) recommend that the states include portability trusts as an 
eligible non-employer group. 



Detailed explanation of the reason for the request. If a new Uniform Standard, please 

provide support that this type of product has been filed and approved in Compacting 

States. If an amendment to an existing Uniform Standards, please provide support for how 

circumstances or underlying assumptions (whether in regulation, in the marketplace or 

otherwise) have changed: It is important, for both substance and consistency, that the 

scope of the remaining group product standards be expanded to allow for eligible non-
employer groups. In some cases, this could be done with a simple amendment to allow 
for changes in terminology based on whether the group is a non-employer group.  

In addition, we ask that the Compact recommend that the states include portability 
trusts as an eligible non-employer group.  A portability trust provides a means to allow 
individuals who are insured under a traditional group life policy to retain coverage after 
they would otherwise lose coverage due to termination of their employment or 
discontinuance of the underlying group policy.  The means through which the 
portability option is offered is via a group policy issued to a trust  (i.e., a “portability 
trust”).  The trust is the policyholder (for the portability option only, the underlying 
group policy is/was issued to the person’s [now former] employer).  Portability provides 
a great benefit to consumers.  Not only can employees who were covered through their 
employer’s group policy retain their coverage when it would otherwise expire due to 
termination of employment or discontinuation of the underlying coverage, but they also 
retain their insurance at favorable group rates. 

 Is this change currently accepted in Compact states? Unknown

Would  this change conflict with any NAIC Model laws or regulations? Unknown


